At the Special Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 29th July 2013 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)          
               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
               Mr. B. Barber
   Mrs. A Carver   
               Mr. A. Parry   

   Mr. J. Steel               
               Mrs V. Swinburn

   Mr. M.Wedd
       
   Cllr. P Swinburn   
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk 
Apologies: Mrs J. Faiers and Cllr. R. Bass
Declaration of Interests:   None
To consider the possible closure of the post office and to receive any comments from the public: 
The meeting was attended by approximately 100 residents as well as the current owner of the village stores/post office and the post mistress. Mrs Beard explained that she had written to Harriett Baldwin MP expressing concern about the possible closure and had received a response. The post office were still negotiating with Mr Barrett on the possibility of it becoming a “local post office”

Mr Barrett stated that this would involve a 60% reduction in salary with an increased workload. Effectively it could mean closure for both the post office and store in the long term. Post office Ltd would endeavour to set up the service elsewhere if agreement with Mr Barrett could not be reached.  
There was general support for Mr Barrett and concern about the loss of this important local facility. Several people expressed how important the local facility was to the community and how much it would be missed. The continued viability of the post office possibly depended on a business case being made. The clerk was asked to make a Freedom of Information request to Post Office Ltd for information about the trading position of the post office currently and in recent years. It was agreed that residents should write to Post Office Limited and their MP expressing their concerns. A further meeting would be called when the position with regard to the current negotiations over the post office contract was clarified.
To consider highway safety improvements related to the parish plan:

There was concern about the current traffic speeds in the village despite efforts by the Safer Roads Partnership with enforcement action. Suggestions such as, permanent fixed camera signs and fixed speed cameras were made. The clerk was also asked to arrange for the portable Speed Warning Sign to be re-erected on the Martley Road. It was suggested that the best way forward was for the council to meet the safer roads partnership to discuss how concerns could be addressed. Cllr Phil Grove should be invited to the meeting.
Planning applications for consideration:
13/00878/FUL (Os 8121 5684) Erection of 48 dwellings : It was agreed that the application was too complex to be considered at the meeting and the clerk should request additional time for response. It was agreed that the Community Plan Steering Group should examine the application and advice members of their comments before responding to MHDC 

13/00843/FUL Plot 2, RowanWood: recommend Approval 
Decisions: 

13/00355/HOU, Newton House, Martley Road: - Approved
Finance: Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr. Parry, seconded by Mr Steel agreed to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Graham Computer Services – Print EiP documents             

 £8.55 

2. Glasdon UK Ltd – Supply 2 Trimline50 Litter Bins

         £417.07

3. MHDC – Supply 4 cd’s, SWDP





£8.00

4. Lower Broadheath Memorial Hall- Hire 8/4,13/5,23/5 &10/6
           £58.00

5. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, June                £129.98


  
  - Grass cutting, June         



           £90.00









Total =
        £219.98

6.  Worcestershire County Council – Contribution to PROW repairs        £450.00

7. Smith of Derby Ltd – Service Church Clock


         £232.80


AOB: Mrs Swinburn indicated that the provision of a fixed digital projector and screen would be a useful hall facility. She considered that contributions could come from Cllr Grove, the parish council and the hall committee. The cost would be in the region of £700 to £1,000. The low ceiling in the small hall could be a problem, Mrs Swinburn to report back.

The clerk was asked to request the lengthsman to cut back brambles in the play area.
Overgrown hedges were reported in Martley Road and Green Lane, the clerk to write to the owners.

Date of Next meeting:  2nd September 2013 at 7.30pm.                     
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